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Dear friends,

Thank you for praying for the ministry in Uruguay! The Lord is working in and around us, and we praise Him for everything. 
In church, we have been studying about Jesus, as “I am, ” and one principle that stood out and encouraged us so much is, “I 
am the true vine.” Without Him, we can do nothing (John 15). May we be found depending on the true vine, always bearing 
much fruit! 

Even though the winter season has been mild in Uruguay this year, we have had extremely low 
temperatures some days. (It even snowed one day, which seldom happens!). We are praising 
God that all activities have continued in the ministry and that flu season is coming to an end. 
Thank you for praying for Jose and Marita and their daughter Ximena; they have been joyfully 
growing in the Lord. One Sunday morning, they brought some homemade sweets to share with 
everybody, and this kind of spontaneous service to the Lord shows tender hearts.  They are 
excited about serving in different areas in the church as they grow in the Lord.

In July, the teenagers attended an all-day activity called “Super Saturday” at our sending church. They spent all day with 
other Christian teenagers, playing table games, sports, studying the Bible together, and just hanging out. It is amazing for our 
teenagers to see other teens have fun using polite language and clean rules, without the need of loud music or use of drugs. 
Unfortunately, the latter is what they are used to seeing in their own homes and high schools. We praise the Lord for what He 
is doing in their lives. As they grow older, they will have to face harder choices,  and we are praying for them to grow strong 
convictions in the Lord now. We have new teenagers in the group. Please continue to pray for Braulio, Violeta, Yasmin, Mili, 
Francesco, and Santiago.

I have had the privilege of teaching a class in the Bible Institute: Overview of the New 
Testament. Since it is winter, we decided to hold it online. It was a blessing to study and 
share with the students, who are truly seeking to learn more and ask a lot of questions.

The church family got together to have a special meeting with lunch afterward. Leonela 
came after her daughter Yoselin (8) invited her. Yoselin has been a faithful part of the 
church since 2024. Leonela was very attentive to the preaching and said she really enjoyed the meeting and wants to continue 
coming. Francesco, one of our teens, also brought his parents, Damian and Alicia. What a joy to see another constituted family 
in the church. They were very happy to attend. God is working in their hearts; please pray for their salvation!

As our time to travel to the US is approaching, many preparations are underway. Please pray for: safe flights, good health, 
safety in the roads, and for God to go before us, opening all doors and guiding in His perfect will. We look forward to seeing 
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Dear Friends,
In our backyard, we have a lot of grass. Although it is summer, 
and it is quite hot, the grass continues to grow. Almost every 
week, I have to cut it before it looks like a jungle. But something 
interesting that can be seen is that as the grass grows, the tip is 
green but the rest is dry. And I think… aren’t people the same? 
We see them with a smile, but they are dry inside, without having 
drunk the water that satisfies every soul. We are in sowing time 
here in Uruguay, sowing the Word, and we remember how some 
were like those dry pastures, but now they are growing strong 
with the help of God. We would love for the church to grow in 
the same way that the grass grows in our house, but we trust that 
God is the one who does the work.  We continue sowing, and we 
thank God for giving us the privilege of seeing what He does in 
the lives of people. 1 Corinthians 3:6-8

We pray you are enjoying His many blessings as you receive this letter. 
Thank you for holding us up in prayer here in Uruguay during the end 
of 2023 and as the new year starts. What a wonderful way to celebrate 
the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ during our Christmas program in 
the church. We had a wonderful time of fellowship, testimonies, and 
learning from the Word of God. The children had a special class, and 
they really enjoyed it. They took home the story of Christmas and were 
encouraged to share the true meaning of Christmas with their families. 
Thank you for praying for those that have once attended church. We 

have seen one couple return, and they want to grow in the Lord.  Amen!  Only God can make that happen.

Children´s Summer Camp was a great success! We could tell right away many 
prayers were answered because we saw fruit in big and small things. Our church sent 
5 children to Camp in the city of Colonia (an hour away from Nueva Palmira), and 
for several of them it was the first time they stepped out of their hometown. What 
a victory that parents were as excited as the children and allowed them to go! Some 
people here live their whole lives in one town without seeing the need to travel or 
tour the surrounding areas. So, it was a huge adventure for Violeta, Yasmin, Braulio, 
Santiago and Belen to get to go to a “big” church and meet 70+ other kids who go to 
church and know God like they do! Children from 6 churches in the state of Colonia 

attended. Most of those churches are new churches that have been founded in the last 
5 years. They had so much fun during water games, puppet shows, and delicious meals. 
The teaching of the Word was clear. There were many moments of small group talks and 
one on one conversations with Bible teachers. We praise the Lord for good health for the 
children during this time and how they listened and understood the truths about God´s 
Word. Thank you for praying for these children as they make a huge impact in their homes. 
None of their families are saved yet, but we pray to God that one day we will see each 

whole family in church. We were blessed to have served in several areas during the week: directing the Camp, administration, 
leading songs, bus route to pick up/drop off children, one-on-one conversations with children, kitchen, and other areas.
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Dear Friends,

We thank God for His work here in Uruguay.  What 
a great privilege and responsibility the Lord gives 
us!  1 Peter 5:2, says,  “Feed the flock of God which 
is among you, taking the oversight thereof, not by 
constraint, but willingly; not for filthy lucre, but of a 
ready mind.”

God is good, and it is wonderful to see God working 
in people’s hearts.  As the year comes to an end, our 
greatest prayer is for firm hearts in the Lord.  We 
pray that the Christians in the church here will build 
biblical convictions so that they remain steadfast in 
the Lord at all times, persevering in His ways.  We 
know that the work is from the Lord, and He will 
perfect it more every day. 

We want to share the testimony of Maria. She was a very depressed person.  Years ago, she had a traffic accident where a 
vehicle collided with her from behind, and the impact caused trauma. She lost consciousness and injured her feet.  Since 
then, she has had to walk with the help of a walker, and it is difficult for her to move around. 

Maria was invited to church, and finally, one 
cold and rainy day, she came to church.   It was 
difficult for her to get into the building, since we 
have stairs.  Still, she came in.  That day, she heard 
the Word for the first time and received Christ 
as her Savior.  Ever since that day, she hasn’t 
stopped coming to the church. The way she tells 
her testimony is impactful.  She reads her Bible 
every day, and she has started to study the Bible in 
a discipleship class. Please pray for her and for her 

son who lives with her. He has not yet come to the church, nor is he willing to listen.  Without a doubt, sister Maria is a light 
in her home. 

Thank God, our group of children is growing in number, and they are growing spiritually.  Most children come from broken 
families, yet they are standing firm for the Lord.  It’s hard to see little ones going through sad situations, but we know that 
God has great things for them.  This summer, we are planning on taking this group to Summer Camp in Colonia.  Please 
pray that their parents would allow them to go.  We trust that the children would be very blessed during camp, and it will 
encourage their faith seeing more 
Christian children from other 
churches.  Would you please 
consider investing in the Children’s 
Summer Camp project?  The cost 
for transportation and fees for the 
children is $300.
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Wednesday Bible Study: 

We have started to meet in person again on 
Wednesdays for Bible study and prayer 
(pictured above and below), and we are 
thrilled to even have the children come! 
Please pray for each brother and sister of 
the church as they grow in their faith little 
by little. Please pray for specific prayer 
requests the group has such as: salvation of 
Llima´s husband Horacio, salvation of 
unsaved relatives, and our city, Nueva 
Palmira. 

Prayer Request:   
Please pray for the different new contacts 
we have had during these weeks: they have 
shown interest, have heard the Gospel, and 
have a Bible / John-Romans in their hands: 
Steven, Ezequiel, Carmen, Lucia, Sheila, 
Ruben, Fiama, Maria Jose, Silvina, Silvana, 
Alba, Florencia, Benjamin and Luisa.  
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Update from the Field 
Dear friends, 

As we start a new year of service to our Savior, we meditate on Ephesians 
6:10 “Finally, be strong in the Lord and in the strength of his might” 
Everything we do is in His strength and all fruits are for His glory! Thank 
you for praying for our family and our ministry. We are excited to share 
news from Uruguay—how the Lord is working in our midst. Doors are still 
opened to preach the Gospel, and, even though hearts seem closed, we 
know His word will not return void and shall accomplish and prosper in 
His perfect will. 
Summer is here and we enjoy having outside 
activities. We had a church picnic on the beach 
with the church family.  Not all were able to 
attend because of holiday traveling, but it was a 
wonderful time of fellowship and edification. 
Pictured to the right is Andrea with some of the 
church children. 
During the month of January, several families in the church had Covid. We 
have had to cancel and postpone activities we had planned due to Covid 
quarantines. We were able to resume activities after the quarantines ended.  
It seems this is the new normal for now, so we are working around it.  We 
use technology to stay in touch with all believers and new contacts with the 
purpose of encouraging with the Word as much as possible. We notice new 
contacts appreciate us following up on them via a text message or a phone 
call, even if we can’t visit them in person. It makes an impact on people 
when they hear us say “we are praying for you”, and it gives us opportunity 
to share about Christ. 
I (Juan) had the privilege of being 
involved this summer again in the Bible 
Seminary of our sending church, 
teaching the Bible Geography course.  
This is the third year I have been able 
to invest in these young men who are 
studying God´s Word and preparing to 
serve Him with their lives 

Juan,  Andrea & Belen  
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many of you and thanking you in person for your faithful support, prayers, and friendship.  If you would like to contact us directly, 
please email us at theterrynfamily@gmail.com.

CHURCH BUILDING PROJECT - $110,000
Our IPM Regional Director, Vice President, and board members have recently approved us to ask for a Church Building Project. 
We are excited to share with you in person soon about this need for the church in Nueva Palmira. Would you please pray for God 
to provide more abundantly than we can ask or think, according to His power? 

May God bless you as you continue to serve Him where He has planted you, and may we together remember that all we need to 
do is abide in the true vine.

With love, 
Juan and Andy, Belen and Ruthie

A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE TERRYNS

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Terryn Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to 
contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Terryn prayer letter” on the subject line.


